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July 1 – 6:30 p.m. – Nominating Committee meeting 
July 3 – No Wednesday Connect Group 
July 7 – 5:00 p.m. – Deacons Meeting 
July 8 -  7:00 p.m. -  Finance Committee Meeting 
July 9 – 9:00 a.m. – Food Distribution 
July 10 – 6:30 p.m. – Wednesday Connect Group meet 
July 11 – 6:00 p.m. – Building & Grounds meet 
July 14 – Dr. Don Clement will be here for morning worship 
July 17 – 6:30 p.m. – Wednesday Connect Group meet – Dr. Don Clement will be 
here for a Question & Answer Session 
July 21 – Dr. Don Clement will be here for morning worship 
 July 21 - 5:00 p.m. – Ice Cream Social 
July 24 – 6:30 p.m. – Wednesday Connect Group meet 
July 28 - Communion 
July 31 – 6:30 p.m. – Wednesday Connect Group meet 



                        Flowers/Donations for the month of July 

 
July 7 – Monetary Donation – in memory of Rudolph 
Hartley – by Brenda Hartley 
 
Julu 14 – Monetary Donation – in memory of Mr. & Mrs. 
Alvin Lomax, Mrs. Lois Hartley & Neil Lomax – by Betty 
Lomax 
 
July 21 – Monetary Donation – in honor of our children – 
by David & Jackie Stiffel 
 
July 28 – Open Date 
 
 
 

Update on West Davidson Food Pantry for 
the month of May. 
We served 524 Families 
Individuals – 1234 
Backpack PKS.  - 445 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We are collecting recipes for a church 
cookbook and would love to  have recipes 
from all church members.  Please give any 
recipes to Lisa Ridenhour.  See Lisa Ridenhour 
with any questions. 
 

Kids activities for the month of July 
No Kids Connect – Wednesday, July 3 
Saturday, July 13 – Kids Connect will go to Rierson’s Farm in Thomasville, N. C. 
 

F 



Please join us on Sunday, July 
14th at 11:00 a.m. to hear Dr. 
Don Clement, who we are 
considering as our church 
pastor. We will have a catered 
lunch following the service. 
We love our church and we 
know that you do too and we 
wanted everyone to have a 
chance to hear Dr. Clement.  He 
will also be here on Wednesday, 
July 17th for a Question and 
Answering Session.  He will be 
here on Sunday, July 21st for our 
11:00 a.m. service and will stay 
for our ice cream social at 
 5:00 p.m. 
Please be in prayer for our 
church at this time. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Thank you for honoring me on Graduation 
Sunday.  I appreciate being recognized and 
presented with a Bible, which I will cherished 
always. Thanks again 

Carter Hanes 
2024 Graduate of West Davidson High School 
 
 



 



A Brief History of Troop and Pack 232 
 

Troop 232 was chartered by Churchland Baptist 
Church in February 1986.  Benny Shoaf has been 
registered as Institution Head since the start.  
Ronald Hartley was the first Scoutmaster, serving in 
the position for nineteen years.  Eddie Taylor and 
Tim Henderson were the first Assistant 
Scoutmasters.  Our original five scouts were Robbie 
Young, Daniel Hartley, Matt Beck, Eric Taylor and 
Steven Deamer.  Craig Swicegood joined during the 

first year of our scout charter.  Of those six scouts, Robbie, Daniel and Craig 
achieved the rank of Eagle.  We have traditionally been a small troop avering six 
to ten scouts.  Over the years we have had three sets of brothers to earn their 
Eagle rank.  Craig and Michael Swicegood, Daniel and Jacob Powers, Chandler 
and Espen Brock.  Some of our scouts have attended Florida Sea Base in 
Islamorada, Fl, Philmont Scout Rance in Cimarron, NM, National Jamboree at 
Fort A. P. Hill, Va, Great Smoky Mountains and Grand Canyon National Parks.  
Other then being involved with our troop some of our scouts have served on 
summer camp staff at Camp Uwharrie and Camp Cherokee.  Some have even 
served on staff for the National Jamboree.  On average 2% of scouts registered 
earn the rank of Eagle.  As of this writing Troop 232 has had twenty scouts earn 
the rank of Eagle.  They are Robbie Young, Daniel Hartley, Craig Swicegood, 
Ronnie Willis, Scott Gregory, Eric Roland, Michaell Swicegood, Brian Mills, 
Michael Price, Daniel Powers, Jacob Powers, Chandler Brock, Noah Tribley, 
Chase Smith, Austin Barbee, Andrew Tedder, Nathaniel Pressley, Kirby Flake, 
Shane Fox and Espen Brock.  Other Scoutmasters over the years have been 
Steve Riddle, Scott Gregory, Andy Barbee and our current Scoutmaster is Chad 
Tedder. Our current Assistant Scoutmaster is Jeff Fox. 
 
Pack 232 was chartered by Churchland Baptist Church in October 1993.  Gerri 
Hartley was the first Cubmaster to serve in that position for five years.  The 
Arrow of Light  is the highest award a cub scout can earn and is the only cub 
scout award that can be worn on the boy scout uniform.  Cub Scouts who 
earned the Arrow of Light in Pack 232 and went on to earn Eagle in Troop 232 
are Brian Mills, Michael Price, Daniel Powers, Jacob Powers, Austin Barbee and 
Andrew Tedder.  Other cubmasters over the years have been Jerry Smith, Jery 



Koonts, Stuart Britt, Chad Tedder, Rondall Owens, Trina Shepherd Wilson and 
our current Cubmaster is Melissa Swicegood.  Gerri Hartley has served as pack 
232 Committee chairperson for twenty-six years and as Troop 232 Committee 
Chairperson for four years. 
 
On July 1, 2001, we held a dedication ceremony for the Tony Barbee Scout 
Center to honor the memory of Assistant Scoutmaster, Tony Barbee who lost his 
life in a tragic accident.  The Tony Barbee Scout Center is where our boy scouts, 
cub scouts and girl scouts hold their weekly meetings, Courts of Honor, Pack 
Meetings and family gatherings. 
 
This has been a brief history because it is difficult to condense thirty-eight years 
of history into one page.  Please forgive me if I have left someone’s name out or 
misstated a date. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Ronald Hartley 

 
 
 


